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June 17, 2019 
 
Kristen Bogue 
Michael Baker International 
14725 Alton Parkway 
Irvine, CA 92618 
Via email: kbogue@mbakerintl.com 
 
Subject: Chick-fil-A and In-N-Out Restaurants, Hydrology and WQMP Reports 
 Santa Ana area of Orange County 
 
Dear Ms. Bogue, 
 

Chick-fil-A, Inc. contracted with Truxaw and Associates in October of 2015 to complete a Conceptual 
Submittal package for the proposed project at the northeast corner of 17th Street and Tustin Avenue in the 
County of Orange.  The submittal package included the preparation of a Hydrology Study and Conceptual 
Water Quality Management Plan (WQMP).   
 
The Hydrology Study and WQMP have been revised based on changes to the site plan and the WQMP has 
been updated to use the current County of Orange WQMP template.  The current Hydrology Study and 
WQMP are adequate for the current submittal package and are not affected by the extended time frame of 
the project. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Randy Decker, PE 
Project Engineer  

mailto:kbogue@mbakerintl.com
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delivering to the Upper Newport Bay and finally to the Pacific Ocean. 

Narrative Project 
Description: 

(Use as much space as 
necessary.) 

This project is located at the NEC of 17th St. and Tustin Avenue in the 
County of Orange, California. The project is bound to the north by 
vacant private land, to the east by Ponderosa Street, to the south by 17th 
Street, and to the west by Tustin Avenue.  The soil type is “B” as 
determined from the soils maps in the Orange County Hydrology 
Manual. See Appendix. 

The proposed site consists of multiple lots that will be adjusted to 
accommodate the Chick-fil-A and In-n-Out Burger developments, 
approximately 96,369 SF. The parcel is currently undeveloped vacant 
land. 

The proposed improvements to the site include the construction of a 
new Chick-fil-A Restaurant (4,777 SF) with drive-thru and a new In-N-
Out Burger Restaurant (3,867 SF) with drive-thru, storage area with 
trash enclosures, paving of traffic and parking areas, and landscape 
planters. Site runoff will be collected by a private storm drain system 
and conveyed to underground infiltration systems for treatment.  The 
overflow will be conveyed to municipal curb and gutter in Tustin 
Avenue via parkway drains and then to the municipal curb opening 
catch basin in 17th Street. 

The proposed landscape areas will be irrigated with efficient irrigation 
systems and will be planted with drought-tolerant plant materials as 
selected by the project landscape architect. 
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